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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

Planning for the remediation of the asbestos found at Kirrawee High School in November 2023 is continuing. 
Independent hygienists are finalising their recommendations while we progress the development of works 
programming and contractor procurement. 

Our goal is to implement the remediation measures by mid to late 2024, strategically aligning with the school 
holidays to minimise disruption to regular school activities and limit the number of people accessing the school site 
while work is ongoing. 

The site has been made safe and inaccessible with temporary fencing, and we have added shade cloth around the 
temporary fencing and Geotech fabric on the grounds as additional safety measures.  

We are also conducting daily air monitoring. 

We will share another update when the planning is finalised and remediation is scheduled. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority.  

All work involving hazardous materials will take place outside of school hours, with additional safety measures and air 
monitoring in place while work is being done. All inspections and remediation works will be conducted in accordance 
with recommendations from the independent occupational hygienist. Use and access to the building will be restricted 
until a clearance certificate is received. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

If you have any questions about the work, please contact us on the details below. 
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